## • June 26, 2003

**Present:** Selectmen: Elaine Luckey, Harry Wyant

Guests: John Allen, Chairman, Building & Property Commission

Press: Sarah Sparks, The Waterbury Republican

First Selectman Elaine Luckey called the meeting to order at 4:45 p.m. The purpose of the meeting was to open bids for the painting of Bryan Memorial Town Hall. The following bids were received:

- Shanley Associates, Southington, CT: No bid offered as they are very heavily scheduled at this point but would like to be kept in mind for future exterior work.
- A. Gamache Contracting, Willimantic, CT: \$31,860. Metal stairs in back of building and loft is additional \$2,500.
- Forino Painting Corporation, Waterbury, CT: \$15,481.98
- Roberge Painting Co., Forestville, CT \$54,870. Deduction of Item #6 strip windows sills to bare wood, then apply linseed oil and turpentine and let dry for two weeks before painting would reduce cost by \$9,670.
- K. J. LaPier Painting Co. Inc., Glastonbury, CT: \$17,900.

The bids will be referred to the Building and Property Commission for review. The Selectmen will make their decision thereafter.

The meeting was adjourned at 5 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Kathy Gollow, Selectman's Assistant